
                     

                HANOVER TOWNSHIP SHADE TREE ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 

                                                         Monday, September 26, 2011 

 

The monthly meeting of the Shade Tree Advisory Board was held at the Hanover Township Municipal 

Building, 3630 Jacksonville Road, Bethlehem, Pa 18017 at 6:00 p.m. 

 

In attendance were Dan Roman, Linda Young-Bandala, Susan Scholl, and Joan Witiak   

 

1.
 

Upon motion of Linda Young-Bandala, seconded by Susan Scholl, the minutes of the August 29, 

2011, Shade Tree meeting were approved.    

   

2.
 

Fall Tree Planting:  

Joan sent out requests to five nurseries asking for tree availability and pricing.  Three proposals were 

received.  We need 10 additional trees for Veterans Park and 28 trees for Monocacy Park.  The tree 

varieties for each park were determined, and the lists will be submitted for approval.  The fall planting 

is planned for October. 

                    

3.
 

Park Tree Pruning:  

This issue was tabled until the park tree planting is completed. 

 

4.
 

Review Permits:  

Joan met with Yvonne today, and an updated the list will be finished shortly. 

 

5.
 

Review Hindu Temple – Additional Parking: 

Because more impervious cover will be added to the site, additional trees will be required. 

 

       6.   Old/New Business: None 

                              

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 

 

The next meeting will be held on Monday, October 31, 2011 at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

  

Joan Witiak 

for Ann Shanley 


